
 

PSA Retail UK Ltd Gender Pay Gap Results 2021 

Please see below the 2021 Gender Pay Gap results for employees of PSA Retail UK Ltd: 

 

In the fifth year of Gender Pay reporting, PSA Retail UK Ltd is again reporting an improvement in the 

majority of measures compared to last year. There does remain evidence of a gender pay gap in some 

of the measures above, which we continue to look to address as part of our overall action plan. 

However, it is important to note that Gender Pay Gap is a measure of male and female pay across all 

jobs in the UK, not of the difference in pay between men and women for doing the same job. This is 

not an equal pay report; the purpose of Gender Pay Gap analysis is to monitor and support the 

representation of females within the business.    

The Gender Pay Gap results for 2020/2021 have been impacted by furlough, with over 32% of the PSA 

Retail UK Ltd workforce being furloughed on 5th April 2021 and therefore unable to be included in the 

first six measures of the analysis. The under-representation of females in senior roles within the 

organisation continues to be a challenge that we recognise. We continue to review our HR policies 

and processes to identify and remove any potential blockers to our employees contributing and 

progressing within the business. 

 

Within PSA Retail UK Ltd, we have taken a number of positive actions this year, which include 
conducting a Wellbeing survey to understand the work life balance of our organisation in more detail. 
The findings of this survey have contributed to identifying priorities which we have actioned, such as 
the increase in flexibility, through the reduction of working hours to aid retention and make roles 
more attractive to females/primary carers (from 47 to 42 hours per week for customer advisors and 
45 to 42 hours for Sales Advisors); an increase in basic pay, even with the reduction in working hours 
and a focus on recruiting a broader range of apprentices to support with workload to maximise 
flexibility opportunities.  
 

As a global organisation, we will also be undertaking a range of training and development activities 

for all employees to raise awareness of our Diversity & Inclusion strategy. We will continue to analyse 

and identify potential reasons for any gender pay gap, after taking into account the effect of furlough 

on our results. 

If you would like further information regarding Gender Pay Gap reporting or Gender Pay Gap results, 

please visit the government website via https://gender-pay-gap.service.gov.uk/  

https://gender-pay-gap.service.gov.uk/

